
Hello Brothers and Sisters, Happy June! 
 
​ This past month has been full of changes, both good and 
bad. To begin, Savannah has become more proficient at crawling 
and can officially pull herself up. She loves “singing” 
especially at the assembly, and in the bible class she loves to 
“pat” the bible. She loves to eat just about everything she can 
get in her mouth; her favorites so far are gnawing on steak and 
eating cut-up fruit, specifically watermelon and strawberries. 
 
​ School is going great, I am halfway through my second year 
and halfway through the entire program. I will walk at 
“graduation” in June from the two-year biblical studies portion, 
but will not finish it until January due to my start time. After 
that, only one more year! 
 
​ In the past month, I had the privilege to preach at the 
congregations in North Charleston, Dayton, and East Bristol. 
Each time was extremely uplifting and full of great fellowship. 
Wednesdays this quarter, I will be teaching Mark in the college 
class at Central. I still teach the 5th-grade and 6th-grade 
classes on Sunday mornings. Sierra is teaching the Pre-K class 
this quarter as well. We are blessed with the opportunity to 
teach others about God. 
 

On May 4th, we unfortunately had to put our senior dog 
down; she had a bad stroke and could not recover from it. She 
was a wonderful dog and will be greatly missed.​  
 

Sierra, unfortunately, due to shifting dynamics at work, 
has lost her job. We have two needs: first, your prayers. 
Effective and fervent prayers of the saints are powerful. 
Second, we have a need to increase our support, and to achieve 
this, we require your assistance and your contacts. We need to 
increase the monthly amount we receive from $1,850 to $3,400 by 
the beginning of September if Sierra has not found a job by 
then. Pray on this and reach out if this is something that you 
can help with. But most importantly, pray. We trust God first 
and foremost. 
 



In addition to our personal needs, the school has an 
opportunity to purchase a house one block from the school, which 
would solve the student housing issue that prevents prospective 
students from attending the school. Attached will be a flyer 
regarding this information. 

 
Thank you for all of the work you do and the support you 

give to the Lord’s work 
 

 
In Christian Love, Nathan, Sierra, and Savannah Tate​  


